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Hooker Oak School PTO
A Hands-On, Thematic Learning Community

Meeting Agenda March 28th, 2019
***Hooker Oak School Library 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm***
Meeting called to order at 6:03 p.m. by Sesha Zinn-Ansorge
I.      Welcome and Introductions

PTO Members in Attendance: Sesha Zinn-Ansorge, Heather Duggins, Amie Riesen, Rita Barron, Rachael Dimon, Michelle Aehrn,
Classroom Reps: Lisa Snyder, Lindsay Sedar, Becca Hansen
Teachers/School Staff in Attendance:  Brian Holderman (Principal), Michelle Copper (5th), Melinda Hildebrandt (5th)
Secretary: Amie Riesen

Parent/Guest: Sarah Van Hout (Spring Fling lead)
PTO Members Absent: Melissa Rose, Callie Balinski, Jen Parks, Sara Eblin, Kelli French, Sue Peterson, Jennifer Campbell, TC Argel, Nicole Phillips, Nicole Campbell, Selena Littrell-Poon
II.      Appreciations

Brian to Sarah for Spring Fling coordination and providing support for teachers and a guest to attend
Sarah to Spring Fling committee (Heather, Nicole, Amie)

Lisa to all parents who helped with donations and assembly of classroom baskets 

Rita to Cal Pasta and Christian and Stephan for the spaghetti dinner

Sesha to Jen and Sara for all of the coordination of the art show

Sesha to Callie, Rita and all volunteers for book fair

III.     Guest Participant – None
IV. Action Items

a. Approve February PTO meeting minutes- approved unanimously
V. Principal Report 
a. New art display cabinets are in! Tuesday will receive the new lost and found racks. 5th grade teachers are collecting art work from local artists to display in the cabinets. Banner arrived today to cover the electrical box, painting will take place next week. Hallway beautification is going well!
b. Brian met with all 3rd grade students to talk about their progress this year. Testing is coming up in mid-April. Brian shares test results from last year and helps students set goals for their tests this year.

c. A 4th and 5th grade group is coming together to bring a reading intervention program, Everyday math will continue, both working to supplement

d. A 3rd kinder class has not yet been approved for next year; if approved Brian will begin interviewing teachers soon. We have waitlist for all grades, 19 on kinder waitlist. Currently at 377 students, projection w/o additional kinder next year is 385…we keep growing!
e. Today was code yellow drill and all went well. We want to be sure all parents are receiving a notification – if not reach out to Becki in the front office to help address.

VI. Teacher(s) Report
a. Michelle & Melinda (5th)- We are getting ready for the ship trip, talking about math and getting ready for state test. Started electives on Wednesdays (languages, drama, recorders, cribbage, crocheting, artist of the week, etc.). Students are gearing up for middle school visits too. Legacy project have started also and other field trips ahead.
VII.      PTO- Board Member Reports

a. President/Vice-President 
i. Open positions – Reviewed those in current positions who are timing out to run again or opt out. Reviewed existing open positions, and position descriptions. Sesha is updating the flyer and will post in the hall and make announcements to help recruit. All PTO members are encouraged to get the word out and help with recruitment.
ii. All parent meeting – Scheduled on April 18, will not be the same night as Open House (May 15th). In May if we still have vacancies, we will continue to recruit and vote in others as needed. May PTO meeting will be 5-6pm on May 15th prior to Open House which begins at 6pm.
b. Events/Fundraising
i. Next H.O. Night Out: March 12th at Chipotle – was very successful (over $400!). Will do another H.O. Night out in late April. More to come. Also trying to get a food truck to be at the school for Open House Night.
ii. Book Fair was very successful this year. We have $3800 in scholastic dollars to order more books for classes and the library. In the future take some of the proceeds in cash as opposed to all scholastic dollars. Rita will share link with PTO to see if there are book requests for other PTO sponsored events/activities.
iii. Spaghetti dinner & art show – Overall it went well! We made the most money any art show has to date. Sold 171 meals earning $1,781, with art sales the total earned was $2,513. 

iv. Carnival – Coming up on May 31st! More info to come.
v. Staff & Teacher appreciation coming up week of May 6th
vi. Rita & Callie have done amazing work on events committee and this work is critical to fundraising. We need candidates to step into these positions for next year. 

vii. Spring Fling update- 235 tickets sold to date, baskets and donations for silent auction items look awesome! Brian will be cake auctioneer. We are still hoping to get a few volunteers to help during the event with raffle ticket sales, pulling auction items, and cleaning up after the event.
c. Corporate Liaison – None 
d. Publicity – We are trying to continually update the website, so keep sending updates. 
e. Arts Committee – 
i. Art Show and Spaghetti Dinner: Thank you to all who helped make this a success. See notes above.
ii. Inspire students will be doing the one-acts for the spring show. Auditions are on Monday 4/1, rehearsals will be Mondays; Wednesdays may hold extra rehearsals as needed. One show will be from Shrek the Musical, 12th night, The Little Mermaid, 60s Dance. Limited age group to 3rd-5th grade. Each one-act will be about 20 minutes. The performance dates are May 10th-12th.
f. Parent Volunteer Coordinators – None
g. Green Committee 

i. Michelle presented ideas to get a few more materials to support the nature center development and a future desire to develop educational program to go along with the nature center. Thank you Michelle!
h. Treasurers Report 
i. Budget meeting next week on April 4th at 6pm in the H.O. library (the location was later moved to Sol). 
VIII. Classroom reports-Room Reps
a. Friend (1st): On March 5th went to field trip and wrapping up life long ago, moving into sun, moon and stars unit and learning sign language to star spangled banner
b. Monica (TK): Metamorphosis! Butterflies and frogs. Getting 6 eggs to hatch ducklings. They will need to be adopted by Memorial Day – we are looking for good homes. The class has been learning about Dr. Seuss, creating hungry caterpillar in classroom and will be making butterfly crafts.
c. Stacy (K)- Rescheduled Amber Grove Field trip and Butte Co Library, preparing chick unit to hatch chicks, moving into the wonderful world of plants, doing math and art with sunflower life cycle, building projects for trapping a leprechaun, enjoying reading pals
d. Beth (4th)– Working on missions, reading Around the Great Horn Spoon, getting ready to head out on Malakoff field trip, going to Gateway science museum, learning about germs and encouraging hand washing

e. Autumn (1st)- Earth’s place in the universe unit starting, library is under construction, field trips coming up.

f. Kelly (3rd)- Wrapped up the branches of government unit and are starting unit on animal adaptations. The class has more field trips ahead including the ecological reserve.

IX. Old Business –  None
X. New Business – None 
Adjourn
a. Next PTO Meeting – Thursday April 18th 6-7pm in the Hooker Oak Library
Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm by Sesha Zinn-Ansorge 
